
  

 
Town of Kennebunkport 

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 
Town Hall – 6 Elm Street 

December 13, 2013 – 8 AM 
 

 
Minutes of the Selectmen Meeting of December 13, 2013  
 
Selectmen present: Patrick A. Briggs, Allen A. Daggett, Edward W.  Hutchins  
and Sheila Matthews-Bull 
 
Selectman absent: Selectman Barwise 
 
Others present:  John Fraser and Arlene McMurray  
 
1. Call to Order. 
 
Vice-Chair Daggett called the meeting to order at 8:00 AM. 
 
2. Workshop regarding RSU #21 letter. 
 
Interim Town Manager John Fraser presented a draft of a revised letter to be 
mailed to registered voters regarding the RSU #21 school construction.   
 
Selectman Briggs presented a tax table he developed showing the financial im-
pact per month on various household incomes.    
 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Hutchins, to ap-
prove the letter going out to registered voters regarding the RSU #21 school 
construction as presented.  Vote:  4-0. 
  
Mr. Fraser said the letter will be mailed out by next Wednesday.  
 
3. Other Business 
 
Vice-Chair Daggett mentioned that there is talk that ObamaCare is looking into 
having Towns pay for the health insurance of volunteer firemen.  
 
Selectman Briggs suggested contacting Congresswoman Chellie Pingree for as-
sistance. 
 
Mr. Fraser informed the Board of the problems with alcohol during Prelude.  He 
said the Police Chief reported that there were a lot of intoxicated individuals 
ages 50 or older. Some of them were hiding six packs of beer in their coats, and 
others were drinking beer in solo cups.   
 
4. Adjournment. 



Selectmen’s Meeting – 2 – December 13, 2013 

 
Motion by Selectman Matthews-Bull, seconded by Selectman Briggs, to ad-
journ the meeting.  Vote:  4-0.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:36 AM. 
 
Submitted by Arlene McMurray 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 


